
Moultonborough Conservation Commission Meeting Notes 

Monday, October 1, 2012 
 

Present:  Herb Farnham, Marie Samaha, Peter Jensen, Ed Harrington (alternate seated as a 

regular member) 

Absent:  Bill Gassman, Bob Patenaude, John Oliver (alternate) 

Others Present:  Carlene Porter-Holmes, Myron Holmes, Nancy Wright, Al Hoch, Judy Ryerson 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm. 

 

Review of Minutes from September 4, 2012, Meeting 

Minutes were accepted without additions or deletions. 

 

Permits/Applications/Correspondence/Complaints 

Marie provided a copy of the applications and permits for the month of September. 

 

Keyser Application 

 Mrs. Porter Holmes had submitted to the DES a rebuttal to various sections of the Keyser 

 application.  The DES is now reviewing the application. 

 

Popoloski Site 

 Another complaint was submitted about this building site.  Marie is awaiting the written  

 copy of the complaint before contacting the owner about a site visit. 

 

Al Hoch Complaint 

 Mr. Hoch had submitted a written complaint about a large amount of silt that flowed from 

Halfway Brook into the lake.  Bob Patenaude and Bill Gassman investigated, but were 

unable to find any cause for this.  Marie will send the information to the state and asked 

Mr. Hoch to please alert the Conservation Commission if he sees this occur again. 

 

Taking Action for Wildlife Community Assistance Program - Progress Report 

Members received a packet of documents concerning wildlife; the matrix of critical habitats, 

road kill data, proposed wildlife corridors, associated species for critical habitats.  Marie asked 

that members review the information for the next meeting and come with any corrections or 

additions to it. 

 

Bruce Woodruff, town planner has not yet completed the GIS wildlife overlay. 

 

Amanda Stone and Wendy Thompson will be attending the next meeting to review this 

information and help us with the next steps in the process. 

 

Milfoil Committee 

Peter Jensen reported that the milfoil eradication process is almost completed for this year. 

 

 



NH Association of Conservation Commissions Dues 

The Commission voted to continue membership in the NHACC and pay the dues of $476 out of 

the Conservation Commission budget. 

 

Shoreland Ordinances  

Bob Patenaude was not present to report on this topic. 

 

GIS Mapping Plan 

Members provided input for the mapping plan.  Bruce Woodruff has set up a meeting on October 

11 to review the requests of all town departments.  Marie will present the Conservation 

Commission requests.  The Commission prioritized those tasks already listed on the GIS Five 

Year Development Plan. 

 

Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 8:27. 

 

The Next meeting is set for Monday, November 5, 2012, at 6:30.  The earlier time was set as 

Amanda Stone and Wendy Thompson will be here to review our Wildlife Plan. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marie Samaha 


